
UPCOMING EVENTS 

Tuesday 25 September 

Whole School Assembly 

1:40pm - Max Fry Hall  

 

Thursday 27 September 

Sporting Team Colours Day - Kinder 

 

School Association Meeting 

7:00pm - Staff Room 

 

Friday 28 September 

Sporting Team Colours Day - Prep to Grade 6 

 

Levelled Literacy Intervention Program (LLI) 

Information Session 

Front Office Meeting Room - 9:00 am - 9:30am 

 

Last Day of Term 3 

 

Monday 15 October 

First Day of Term 4 

 

Saturday 20 & Sunday 21 October 

Grade 3/4 School Basketball Tournament 

 

Saturday 27 & Sunday 28 October 

Grade 5/6 School Basketball Tournament 

 

Thursday 1 November 

Be Brave and Shave 

9:40am - Max Fry Hall 

 

Friday 2 November 

Student Free Day 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

A warm welcome is extended to Sofia and McKinley and family as 

you begin at TPS. 

 

Please see on page 3 information about Inside Out 4 Kids. This 

will be on offer for 8 weeks of Term 4. If interested please return 

the permission slip to the office. 

 

The start of Term 4 is the time for children to change over to 

the summer uniform. Please feel free to remain in the winter 

uniform if the weather is not supporting this transition at the 

beginning of the Term. Term 4 is also time to get hats out again. 

 

At the end of this term, the arrival time for quite a group of 

students has been getting earlier. Students are not to arrive at 

school prior to 8.30. We encourage children to be at school by 

8.50 for the start of school. 

 

It is an exciting week next week. Esk Band have the visit of 

Professor Rob McWilliams to work with students on Thursday. 

This will be a great opportunity for students and staff to meet 

and work with one of Australia’s finest music education 

specialists. To end off the term. We have in-school socials and 

the wearing of sports colours on Friday.  

Annette 

 

       

  

 

   

  

 

  

                                            

 

 

2018 TERM DATES 

 

Term 3 

24 July -  28 September 

Term 4 

15 October -  20 December  



TASMANIAN MATHEMATICS ASSOCIATION MATHS RELAYS 

On Sunday 16 September, The Tasmanian Mathematics Association held their annual Maths Relay for students all 

across Tasmania. This year they introduced a section for our 3/4 students and we were fortunate enough to be able to 

enter a team along with our two Grade 5/6 Teams. Our students did an amazing job at working together 

collaboratively, attempting very challenging, high-order problems and all demonstrated their perseverance and 

determination. Our 3/4 team achieved 3rd overall and our 5/6 teams are waiting on the final places. 

WASTE NOT AWARDS 

Recently we submitted an application on behalf of Alella P and our Student Leadership group to nominate them for 

their amazing efforts in making 494 bees wax sandwich wraps for every student at Trevallyn Primary School. We are 

excited to share with you that the application was successful and the Student Leadership group were acknowledged for 

their hand work and initiative in reducing soft plastic waste at Trevallyn Primary School at the Waste NoT Award 

ceremony sponsored by Northern Tasmania Waste Management Group on Tuesday 18 September.  



 

Inside Out 4 Kids is an organisation which aims to assist children through the grief process when confronted with a 

painful loss or transition in their lives and/or families. When something significant happens in a family, everyone is 

affected, including the children. Because of young age and short life experiences, children often find it difficult to 

verbalise their feelings. The Inside Out 4 Kids is specifically designed for primary and high school students and is a 

peer support, harm-prevention program, offering a safe place to understand and share their feelings. Small groups of 

students meet with a trained adult facilitator once a week for 45 minutes during school hours and participate in 

activities including stories, talking, sharing, and craft. The following topics are covered: 

 

Week 1   – My Story – We are all unique 

Week 2    – Emotions and Feelings – We all have feelings 

Week 3   – Emotions, Feelings and Anger 

     What makes you feel angry, directing anger appropriately. 

Week 4    – My Heart, Grief & Loss- What’s inside my heart, share our changes or loss  

Week 5   – Memories & Moving on- Growing around the loss, share memories 

Week 6   – I Belong, A Sense of Self Identity – Where do I belong, Who am I? 

Week 7   – Courage & Resilience – What worries do I have, How to build resilience 

Week 8   – New Horizons, Hope & Helping Others- Help with problem solving & change, 

      learn to have hope and happiness, help ourselves heal and grow 

 

Week 8, being a celebration, often includes a small morning tea or lunch, a gift and a certificate. As the program is 

sponsored by Launceston City Mission, there is no financial cost to you or the school.  

 

If you feel your child would benefit from being part of this program, please complete the attached form and return it to 

the school in an envelope marked Confidential –Inside Out 4 Kids. For more information, please contact the school. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

INSIDE OUT 4 KIDS 

 

Name of child: _______________________________     Age ____ Gr _____ 

 

Signature: (parent/guardian) __________________________________ 

My child/ren will participate in the Inside Out program for the following reasons (please tick):   

      Parent/sibling has died     

   Parents divorced/separated   

   Other significant loss (Please provide brief explanation):  

 

 _______________________________________________________________________________ 

(All information will be kept confidential) 



SPORTING TEAM COLOURS DAY 



CLASS PLACEMENT AND CLASSES 2019 

Trevallyn Primary School is committed to meeting the educational needs of all students. A great deal of 

thought, planning and time goes into placing children into classes each year. Every effort is made to place 

each child in a learning environment that is happy, safe, productive and successful.  

While in 2019 we will not be taking requests for students to be in particular classes or with 

specific students or teachers, we are happy to receive information above what the class teacher is currently aware 

of from parents/guardians relating to their child.  

Parents/guardians wishing to forward information are asked to contact the following people by the end of Term 3 

(September 28).  

Please be mindful that Term 4 and end of year contact re class placement is outside the shared timeframe. These 

classes refer to 2019.  

K-2 Renae Martin – renae.martin@education.tas.gov.au  

Or Anna Goss - anna.goss@education.tas.gov.au 

Grades 3-6 Jane Hudson jane.r.hudson@education.tas.gov.au  

2019 enrolment – please keep us informed of any future enrolment information. If you will not be at Trevallyn next 

year or you know of any families moving in, please let us know. Our staffing is based on student numbers, so this 

information is crucial for our planning.  

You will also see below a copy of our Class Placement Policy outlining the class placement process and the factors 

teachers take into consideration when organising classes to cater for a range of academic abilities, opportunities for 

new social connections, work habits and to foster diversity.  

This policy has been endorsed by our School Association. 

 

CLASS PLACEMENT POLICY 

Trevallyn Primary School is committed to meeting the educational needs of all students. A great deal of thought, 

planning and time goes into placing children into classes each year. Every effort is made to place each child in a learning 

environment that is happy, safe, productive and successful.  

Factors influencing class structures are:  

• The projected number of students in each year level  

• The number of teachers employed at the school and available facilities  

Factors which are considered in the placement of students include:  

• The educational needs of the students  

• Work habits e.g. ability to work independently, within groups  

• Behaviour  

• Gender  

• Social networks  

• Students with High and Additional Needs – e.g. required learning adjustments, Teacher Assistant allocations, 

Individual Educational Plans (IEPs) & Individual Learning Plans (ILPs).  

This policy supports the school to organise classes to cater for a range of academic abilities, opportunities for new 

social connections, work habits and to foster diversity.  

Parents are invited, in a defined timeframe, to outline educational requests for class placements. Requests in relation to 

choice of teacher will not be considered as a placement factor.  

What is the process for placing students into classes?  

Based on the criteria listed above, teaching staff will meet early Term 4 to establish class groupings for the following 

school year. Teachers of the current year level and school leaders meet with the other year level colleagues to create 

the class lists. (E.g. Year 2 teachers and school leaders decide Year 3 placements)  

Throughout the process, changes and adjustments are made. Each change triggers a chain reaction of other changes. It 

is acknowledged by all that friendships are important. However, to ensure balanced classes as outlined above, 

friendship groups are NOT the primary determining factor in class placement. Proposed class lists are submitted to the 

Leadership Team for final input and endorsement. 



DANCE EVENT 

On Thursday September 13 our students from Prep to Grade 6 joined around 7000 students from other schools to 

participate in the bi-annual Dance Event held at the Silverdome. Everyone involved did a fantastic job learning the 

dances for the event. This is another event that highlights the fantastic effort and commitment our amazing students 

have when representing Trevallyn Primary School. It was great to see so many parents come along and watch too!  

Bradley Ralph 



CLASS OF THE WEEK 







Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 

Monday afternoons 2:30pm – 3:30pm and  

Tuesday mornings   8:30am – 9:30am 

Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays 

CANTEEN OPENING HOURS 

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT - FRIDAY 28 SEPTEMBER 

LSSSA NORTH VS NORTH WEST EXCHANGE 

No 5/6 Sport 

On Wednesday 19 we had 12 students represent 

Trevallyn Primary Schools and the LSSSA in the North vs 

North West Sporting Exchange held in various locations 

on the North West Coast. All students were fantastic and 

on behalf of Trevallyn and the LSSSA, I would like to 

thank them for their amazing efforts. I would also like to 

acknowledge the very supportive parents.  

HOCKEY - McKenna S, Darcy C, Jayden W, Briana L 

FOOTBALL - Chance C Jordan S  

SOCCER - Isabelle L  

GIRLS FOOTBALL - Marlea E, Ava C  

NETBALL - Erin G, Lucy M and Amelie M 

LEVELLED LITERACY INTERVENTION  

Next Friday September 28 there will be a parent 

information session for all new and interested parents to 

LLI this term. This will be held in the meeting room at the 

front office and will run from 9:00am until 9:30am. We 

look forward to seeing you there!  

Fiona Cramp 

Learning Support Teacher 

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION INFORMATION 

Bradley Ralph 

Thank you to all families who attended our annual Father’s Day Breakfast.  It certainly showcased the importance of 

community and acknowledged the importance of loved ones who play a significant role in family and school life.  To our 

volunteers - thank you so much for your continued support. 

The School Association has been working diligently to ensure that we have appropriate policies in place as mandated 

by the Department of Education.  From sub-committee terms of reference to risk registers, the role the Association 

plays in ensuring a safe and happy school continues to grow. 

We are always looking for ways to engage our parents and guardians, extended families and community members at 

Trevallyn Primary School.  As a result, the Association will be developing a communication plan that aims to keep 

everyone informed and up to date. 

The School Association assists with management of our wonderful canteen and we are always on the lookout for 

volunteers.  Should you have time to assist, it would be greatly appreciated.  Please leave you name at the office if you 

are able to help.  

This Thursday night, 27 September, an agenda item at the meeting will be intake area review. Parent/Carers are 

welcome to attend and contribute to this discussion.   

                                                                              Brian Wightman - School Association Chairperson 


